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The Week of November 16-20 is American Education Week.  This is a wonderful opportunity to 

celebrate public education and honor individuals who are making a difference in ensuring that 

every child receives a quality education. This year’s theme is "Great Public Schools: A Basic 

Right and Our Responsibility.  Below is the history of American Education Week taken from the 

National Education Association Website.    

The History of American Education Week 

The National Education Association was one of the creators and original sponsors of American 

Education Week. 

Distressed that 25 percent of the country's World War I draftees were illiterate and 9 percent 

were physically unfit, representatives of the NEA and the American Legion met in 1919 to seek 

ways to generate public support for education. 

The conventions of both organizations subsequently adopted resolutions of support for a national 

effort to raise public awareness of the importance of education. In 1921, the NEA Representative 

Assembly in Des Moines, Iowa, called for designation of one week each year to spotlight 

education. In its resolution, the NEA called for: "An educational week ... observed in all 

communities annually for the purpose of informing the public of the accomplishments and needs 

of the public schools and to secure the cooperation and support of the public in meeting those 

needs." 

The first observance of American Education Week occurred December 4-10, 1921, with the 

NEA and American Legion as the cosponsors. A year later, the then U.S. Office of Education 

joined the effort as a cosponsor, and the PTA followed in 1938. 

Other co-sponsors are the U.S. Department of Education and national organizations including the 

National PTA, the American Legion, the American Legion Auxiliary, the American Association 

of School Administrators, the National School Boards Association, the American Federation of 

Teachers, the American School Counselor Association, the Council of Chief State School 

Officers, the National School Public Relations Association, the National Association of State 

Boards of Education, the National Association of Elementary School Principals, and the National 

Association of Secondary School Principals. 

American Education Week is always celebrated the week prior to the week of Thanksgiving. 

Please join me in honoring all public education staff and the parents and community members 

that make our schools “Great Public Schools”.  Thank you for your support! 

 


